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replacing them with new tanks and for 
reducing the ore with Chilian mills 
have all been drawn and adopted. The 
loss in the saving of values, it is ex
pected, will be materialiy reduced, and 
the expense of handling the ore great
ly lessened. The old mill had become 
out-of-date; was unhandy and expens
ive to operate. One more modern will 
be substituted. But all these changes 
will require time, and while they are 
being made it cannot be expected that 
a full force of miuers would be em
ployed in the mine. In the meantime 
development work continues as usual, 
and a new ore bin is being constructed 
down at the mill to hold surplus ore 
necessarily taken out while develop
ment work is going on. Does hü this 
work indicate a permanent shut-down? 
Keep still, you croakers.

REYNOLDS.demand on Owyhee county exceeds by 
$7,000 that of last year. We can con
ceive of no reason why this should be 
the case.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Bird, he among 
the miners recently drafted at DeLa- 
mar, went from there to the Del,amar 
mines at Bully Hill, California, where 
Mrs. Bird’s sister and brother-in-law, 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Carpenter, as 
well as several other former DeLamar 
people, reside. They are nice people 
and left many friends behind them in 
DeLamar.

Mr. and Mrs. Ike Sharp, well known 
Jordan Valley rauchers, after a mar
ried life of more than fifteen years 
without a child to bless their union, 
had their hearts made lighter and their 
home brighter, during tho last week of 
August, by the arrival there of a 
bouncing daughter, weighing ten 
pounds. Mrs. Lindberg, of DeLamar, 
who was there, and brought Nugget 
the tardy news, says that joy nearly 
overcame the happy father, and that 
he is still walking on air.

The Idaho Inter-Mountain Fair 
opens at Boise, a week .from Monday. 
It promises to be the biggest fair ever 
held in Idaho, and it should be. With 
all industries in the state enjoying a 
year of prosperity; with ' the country 

filling up with new people as never be
fore; with more people passing through 
than at any previous time, and nearly 
all of them wanting to see something 
of the country now so much talked 
about, the fair ought to be a great suc
cess and everybody ought to put his 
best foot forward to make it that.

John 8. 8t Clair, clerk of the district 
court, and Mrs. St Clair, arrived home 
from Portland, Friday, after a three 
week’e visit in that city, and we are 
ready to wager that they took in the 
fair as thoroughly as any persons who 
have gone from Idaho. John is a most 
observant person and went to Port
land to see and learn, and one may be 
sure that he did both. They both came 
home exceedingly well pleased with 
their visit. If you have noted it, it is 
only those who are not close observers 
who come hume without having some
thing flattering and interesting to re
late about that fine exhibition.

Frank Leptey is here today, return
ing to his Louise creek ranch, after a 
visit to Boise and the fair at Portland. 
Mr. Lepley’s name beads the list of 
Nugget’s DeLamar subscribers, having 
been placed on our subscription boos 
May 5,1891, standing there still, every 
year marked paid in advance. He 
walked in on us this morning and 
cheerily paid up until 1907. Mr. Lepley 
informs us that he made a deal while 
in Boise whereby he and-1*. T. N. Smith 
became equal and joint so j owners of 
the Lepley group of mines on DeLamar 
mountain, Mr. Smith purchasing Mr. 
Howe’s interest and sufficient interest 
of Mr. Lepley to make their holdings 
equal.

LOCAL.
MINING Robt. Noble went to Boise Sunday, 

on a business trip.

Mr. and Mrs. A. Byfield left Thurs
day for Oreana to visit relatives.

Mrs. O. F. Bruuzell and son Bryan, 
have returned home from Boise after a 
brief visit.

Miss Gene Ruse returned from Dew
ey, after a pleasant visit with her 
cousin, Mrs. Louis Gates.

Misses Edna Dryden and Enis Ruse 
returned to their homes last week, 
after spending a delightful vacatiou 
with their aunt, Mrs. Share.

John ar.d Otto Larson, after spend
ing a most pleasant visit with relatives 
here, have returned to their home in 
Chicago. Their brother Oscar accom
panied them to spend the winter with 
his parents, whom he basu’t seeL for 
18 years.

New grapes, just in, at Tremewan’s. 

M. L. Parry has just finished the 
construction of a neat and cosy school 
house at Dewey.

Vic Wisner and his men have this 
week been busy putting a heavy coat 
of paint on the roof of the Silver City 
Masonic hall.

Mr. and Mrs. John McLain, of Dew
ey—he the eleotriciau of that place— 
returned Monday, from an enjoyable 
visit to the world’s fair.

W. B. Hurd, whose family has been 
visiting in Boise for several weeks, 
went to Boise a week ago and brought 
his folks home with him yesterday.

A note received from Dr. J. C. Leon
ard, the archaeologist, states that he 
will try and arrange to visit Silver City 
at an early date and deliver a lecture.

George W. Westlake, here from 
Hailey, planning work to be done on 
his Ruth mine, returned home highly 
pleased with the showiug now made. 
He will return here again soon.

A party of eighteen people, all of 
them members of the Riddle family, 
residing at Riddle, in this county, went 
out to Mountainhome last week and 
took the train for the fair at Portland.

The ladies of St. James’ Guild will 
give an ice cream social and entertain
ment at Honstead’s hall, next Friday 
evening, September 22. Everybody is 
cordially invited. No charge for ad
mission.

Albert W. Gordon, of Kennett, Ida
ho, grand master of the order of An
cient Free and Accepted Masons, was a 
visitor here last week and addressed 
the local lodge here at its regular 
meeting.

Jimmy Kent, a long time DeLamar 
miner, left for Canada, Tuesday. His 
wife, who has been in poor health for 
the past year, left DeLamar last fall. 
He goes to remain with her and their 
little girl.

“Whipped Cream,” “Excellent" and 
“Wedding Bells’’ are names on fancy 
boxes of McDonald’s Delicious Bon 
Bons, to be found at Tremewau’s Fruit 
and Confectionery Store. A big lot of 
fresh candies just received.

Otto Pettit has been spending the 
week in Boise this week, as represent
ative of Owyhee Lodge at a meeting of 
the Masonic Grand Lodge of Idaho. 
Dr. Hamilton, who has been absent for 
a month, was the other representative.

Miss Carrie Hastings went to Rey
nolds Wednesday, to spend the remain
der of the week with friends down 
there. She took her horse, dog and 
gun with her, so the sage hens better 
beware for Carrie is an accomplished 
sportswoman.

George Parks and Jacob Schass, two 
Jordan Valley merchants, were up here 
Wednesday, and both being stockhold
ers in the Banner Mining Company, 
they went up to look over the proper
ty. Mr. Honstead accompanied them. 
They came away well pleased with 
what they saw.

John Benbam, county commissioner 
from the third district, was accompan
ied here from his Bruneau home, last 
Monday, by his father, Mr. Richard 
Benham, a hale and hearty old gentle
man who has not visited the town for 
several years. He was most heartily 
greeted by many old acquaintances.

Invitatious are out for the wedding 
of Mr. John Grete and Miss Dora Amy 
Rowett, to take place at the residence 
of the young lady’s parents, in Silver 
City, Wednesday evening next. Nugget 
takes pleasure in expressing in ad
vance our sincere good wishes for the 
future happiness and prosperity of 
this popular young couple.

Mesdames Eisenhart and Krieg, last 
Saturday, at the home of the former, 
entertained a large number of their 
lady friends at a whist party and 
luncheon, most charmingly. Prizes 
were given, Miss Ilastiug wiuuing the 
first, an elegant cut glass dish, aud 
Mrs. Hastings the second, a beauti
fully decorated cup aud saucer.

The board of county commissioners 
held a special session last Monday, for 
the purpose of fixing the tax levy. It 
was placed at 3)4 Per cent, an advance 
of one-fourth per cent over last year. 
The cause of this was that the state’s
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IN OWHYEE COUNTY

The recent strike on the Ruth mine 
and the finding of the main vein only 
goes to illustrate the wise policy of 
crosscutting a ledge when evidence of 
ore is to be found, closely connected 
with the vein. The Ruth mine was 
lately acquired by George W. Westlake 
aud Jack Lewis, who proceeded to de
velop it according to modern methods, 
with the result that the main ore body 
is discovered, showing a well defined 
vein over twenty inches wide of gold 
bearing, free milling quartz ore. The 
Ruth is an old location, situated on the 
northwestern slope of War Eagle 
mountain. The formation is normal 
and metemorphic granite. The veiu is 
split by altered granite which the pre
vious owners mistook for the hanging 
wall, and development was confined to 
a small strata of quartz accompanying 
the foot wall. A tunnel was driven on 
the ore streak a distance of 1100 feet 
aud ore extracted whioh netted the 
owners a little over $65,000. The work 
cost about $30,000 and oau be used to 
advantage, as the main ore vein lies 
only fifteen feet from the foot wall and 
plainly shows the oomb structure of 
the fissure vein system. Mr. Westlake 
has had the ore tested in order to de
termine the best method of treatment, 
and the metalurgist reports that it is 
susceptible io the cyanide process. A 
shaft is being sunk on the property 
and driftiug on the vein will be done 
on the 100 foot level.

Leg Broken.
Andy Maysonholder, while workiug 

a hay press on his mother’s ranch on 
Cow creek, Wednesday, got his leg 
caught in the machine and very badly 
crushed. Dr. Farrer was called down 
from DeLamar tp attend him.

Little VeGIey.
Messrs. Honstead and Mattingly, 

who last week went to Little valley to 
look at the work goiug on at the dam 
and reservoir beiug constructed there, 
to provide for the irrigation of that 
beautiful aud rich valley and lands be
tween there aud Suake river, came 
home Saturday, deeply impressed with 
the importance of that big enterprise. 
The reservoir, besides conserving the 
waters of Jacks and Wickahony creeks, 
will also be fed by a canal led 
the low divide between Little valley 
and Bruneau river. Little valley con
tains more rich land than the famed 
Bruneau valley. It is equally as well 
protected as the latter, aud with an 
ample supply of water assured, is des
tined to become one of the richest su'd 
most productive spots in Idaho, A St. 
Louis compauy, reported to have am
ple capital to carry out the underlak 
ing, is uow at work with many men 
aud teams, constructing the dam aud 
reservoir, and will later on begin the 
construction of a canal from the Bru- 
ueau river, taking out water above the 
mouth of the canyon. Lands can be 
taken up below the reservoir uuder the 
desert land laws, by contracting with 
the company for a water supply. There 
are still some available lauds uot taken 
but the company is bringiug people 
from the east to locate on them, aud 
soon there will be none left.

The engineers in charge supplied 
Mr. Honstead with figures, giving the 
size of the dams aud the method of 
their coustructiou; the acreage covered 
by the reservoirs; the amouut of water 
they will hold; the length of the canals 
aud the amount of laud they will re
claim. But we have not the time to 
avail ourselves with figures this week. 
Later on we will attempt to describe 
this great enterprise, all in our own 
county, with full details.

A Tough Biscuit.

In the manufacturers building at tbe 
Lewis and Clark exposition is a biscuit 
of marvelous toughness; tougher than 
the biscuits described in the funny 
papers, and a thousand times as large 
and heavy. This biscuit is of rubber, 
and it weighs 70 pounds. It is worth 
about $100.

The big biscuit is of P.>ra rubber, the 
most valuable kind, and was made by 
natives in tbe jungles of South Ameri 
ca, three thousand miles from the 
mouth of tbe Amazon river. Para 
rubber, named for Para, a town near 
the mouth of the Amazon, originally 
was gathered near that place, but the 
ravages of the rupper gatherers de
stroyed the industry, and uow rubber 
trees grow only in the far inland val
leys. Uuder scientific methods now in 
vogue the limit of rubber taken from 
each tree is about three pounds.

The rubber as it comes from the tree 
is about as thick as molasses. The 
natives coagulate it in smoke, using a 
stick as the center. The big biscuit 
now at the western world’s fair was 
made in that way. Rubber from South 
Africa is not so valuable. King Leo
pold, of Belgium, now controls the out
put. In the old days the natives used 
to coagulate the rubber about a rock, 
and sell it by weight, rock and all, but 
this practice has been stopped. The 
only rubber paoduced in Uncle Sam’s 
domain comes from the southern 
islands of the Philippine group.

across

James Goodwin.
- ***

The War Eagle Consolidated Com
pauy still has a dozen or more men at 
work cleaning out the old Oro Fino 
tunnel aud the slopes between it and 
the Goldeu Chariot shaft, preparatory 
te pumping ont that deep bole as soon 
as the pumps arrive and the electric 
power can be put in place. Mr. Buck- 
bee is at present looking after the 
work.

*
*

F. M. Clemens aud R. M. Lewis came 
over from South Mountain, Monday, 
the former for sunplies aud the latter 
to go to Portland and look through the 
Lewis and Clark, the same as he had at 
Chioago and St. Louis fairs. When 
asked what they were doing on the 
Standard Company’s property at South 
Mouniain, Dr. Chiliens said they were 
working two shifts of men on the 300 
foot tunnel to drain the shaft sunk on 
the big carbonate deposit last year. 
They are now in half way, and have to 
timber and lag every foot, because the 
tunnel is all in soft lead carbonates, 
every timlier being set in good ship
ping ore, tbe same as that sacked from 
the shaft toward which they are driv
ing. The doctor says he is expecting 
men interested iu the compauy out 
here before the end of the mouth, and 
the showing they will see at their 
South Mountaiu property, he thinks, 
will make Leadville look like 30 cents

Live Stock Ma.rket.

(Reported for Nugget by Clay, Rob
inson & Co.) Chicago, September 11.— 
Today’s receipts of western cattle tot
aled about 10,000 and these, together 
with about 25,000 natives, made a sup
ply eutirely too large for the trade, 
dales of westerns ruled generally 10@ 
15 cts lower aud trading was very slow 
at the decline; iu fact, a large part of 
the offerings remained unsold up to a 
late hour. We sold for C. J. Hysham, 
Moorcroft, Wyo., two loads of 1,468-lb 
steers at $5.00, topping the day’s trade 
by 25 els. A few other lots of the best 
steers went at $4.10@$4.75 but bulk of 
the offerings lauded around $3.65@$3.- 
90, while the few Dakota nows sold at 
$2.75@$2.80. The quality of the offer
ings was only fairly good and the good 
to choice heavy sorts were in fairly 
good demand. However, common to 
medium wintered Texans were greatly 
in excess of tbe demand and proved 
hard to sell.

Today's hog trade D'oved at 5@10 cts 
lower values, bulk of the good hogs go
iug at $5.50@$6.70, with the tup at 
$5.90.

Western sheep formed the bulk of 
today’s svpply of 40,000 and trade ruled 
generally 10@15 cts lower on all grades 
of sheep, while most kiuds of killiug 
iambs were 15@25 cts off. A big string 
of Idaho yearlings went at $5.60 and 
weathers from the same shipment 
reached $4.85. Both of these offerings 
were strictly prime. Best western 
lambs went at $7.20, while a few fancy 
natives went at $7.50. Sales of feeding 
lambs were called 5@ 10 cts lower but 
the demand was streng and trade ruled 
active. One lot of fancy 52-lb feeders 
weut at $6,60

Wood Wanted a.t Flint.

Wood contractors please call and see 
I want a lot of fuel to run the 

F. P. Bunnell

me. 
mill at Flint.The Show.

The Edison Theatre Compauy—seven 
people in the combination, gave a very 
creditable performance at Houstead's 
hall, last night, to a fairly good sized 
audience. It was a good, cleau vaude
ville show, made up of clever aud 
funny skits, songs and dances, moving 
pictures, illustrated songs, etc. The 
three Requa girls, one quite a young 
lady and the other two childreu, did 
some very clever work. Woodson, one 
of tbe male artists, sang well and was 
the funny man of the combination.

The company will give performances 
both tonight and tomorrow night, and 
we hope they will be greeted by good 
houses. By some misunderstanding in 
advertising the performance, prices of 
admission were fixed last night at 75 
cents general admission; reserved seats 
$1.00. This has been corrected so that 
for succeeding performances, with en
tire changes of program, seats will be 
50 aud 75 ceuts, aud ohildren 25 ceuts.

The compauy will show at Dewey 
Monday night, going from there to 
DeLamar and Jordau Valley.

Advertised Letters.
Following is tbe list of letters re

maining uucalled for in the Silver City 
postofflce for the week ending Sept. 
16,1905:
Beveus, Chas H 
Facer, A H 
Holmquist, Jack Stegmeier, Chas 

Letters not called for will be sent to 
the dead letter office.

Dr. Clemens learned miningto them.
at Leadville and knows that camp well, 
which makes him positive that the
mine at South Mountain has the best 
showing ever made at Leadville 
skinned.

Holton, Albert 
SamuelsoD, E

* *

At DeLamar—Tho Way Things 
Look to an Observer.

Saturday was DeLamar pay-day. 
Things did not look as lively down 
there as they usually look on pay-days. 
There was not the usual crowd about 
the resorts and on the streets. Half 
the miners were drafted aud left the 
town when tbe mill shut down, and as 
the company’s manager does Dot an
nounce its future plans, all the croak
ers are full of forebodings of a dull 
future for that famous camp. We do 
not think they need be, for they can 
see many indications that it is goiug to 
start up again all right. More than 30 
men are still at work in the miue. 
There are a greater supply of timbers 
now on the ground than usual, and the 
timber contractors keep on delivering 
more with no sigus of beiug shut off. 
Daifting is going on on the vein at tbe 
mill level tunnel and connection is to 
be made from this to the upper work
ings in |the mine, to provide better 
ventilation. The works iu tbe old mill 
are all beiug torn out, aud plans for

C. H. Grete, Postmaster.

Try an ice cream soda at Rowett’s 
Fruit, Confectionery and Variety Goods 
Store.

Tremewan has just loaded his shelves 
and showcases with a large assortment 
of fine candies, from J. G. McDonald’s 
factory at Salt Lake. Those fancy 
boxes of bon bons are just the thiug 
to win smiles from the girl you love.

(.

Forfeiture Notice.
To SAM OLIVER, his heirs, executors, admin

istrators and assigns, residence unknown :
You and each of you are hereby notified that 

the Addie Consolidated Mining & Milling Com
pany, Ltd., a corporation organized and exist
ing under the laws of the State of Idaho, your 
co-owners of the '-Addle Fraction” Lode Mining 
Claim, situated in Carson Mining District 
Owyhee county, Idaho, has performed the 
nual labor required by law, for the year 1901 
upon said “Addle Fraction” Lode, and that un
less within the time prescribed by law you pay 
your proportionate amount of said expenditure 
to-wit, $25.00, your interest in said lode will be 
forfeited to said Addie Consolidated Mining <& 
Milling Co., Ltd., under the provisions of Sec
tion 2324 of the Revised Statutes of the United 
States.

Fine eatiug apples and peaches, just 
received at Tremewan’s.

Tremewan keeps fruits, candies, Duts 
and cigars, ice cream aud soda water 
with all fruit flavors.

Real uice odoriferous Limberger 
cheese, always to be had at Tremewan’s 
candy, fruit and cigar store.

.. h

i

The Addie Consolidated Mining 
& Milling Co., Ltd.

By 8. D. McLain, Secretary.China at Getchell’s. 17-18


